Class of 2012 - CEO Address



I stand before you again filled with apprehension... there are rules to speech making that I feel I break every year... I have to be concise, I have to be emotional but not overly so, I have to summarize another year's achievements yet remain with 4-5 minutes... I normally start writing my speech in February... 20 versions later on May 5, I am still shaping the speech and refining the content... yet every year I walk away from this podium looking forward to the year after... Read More